
Mayor Alto and Council 
City of Victoria 
No.1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC            October 30, 2024 

Re: 603 Pandora - Rezoning and OCP Amendment 

Dear Mayor Alto and Council, 

The DRA LUC has reviewed the drawings for the proposed site and hosted a CALUC meeting on 
February 20th, 2024 for the above-mentioned application. The presentation was conducted by 
Francis Mairet of Mairet Hotels and Erica Sangster of D’Ambrosio Architecture. This property has 
been under various development applications for many years and modest amounts of additional 
density above OCP maximums were previously awarded by Council subject to specific 
requirements to rehabilitate the heritage building that stood on the site. The heritage building 
was subsequently destroyed by arson and so the entitlements for the additional density 
awarded to the previous approvals were extinguished. 

Based on the information presented by the applicant, the purpose of this Rezoning is to create a 
198 room 12-storey hotel building with commercial space on the ground floor fronting 
Government Street. The project is requesting an increase of 158% in permitted height from 
15.0m to 38.64m and an OCP amendment to increase the maximum allowable density 129% 
from 3.0:1 to 6.89:1. 123 parking stalls are proposed for the project. The building would be 
prefabricated out of province and components erected by crane. Shadow studies were provided 
at the public meeting.  

Comments and concerns raised at the Land Use Committee public meeting are as follows: 

• Several members of the hotel and business community spoke in support of the project
citing the need to create new hotel accommodation for downtown to replace the recent
loss of hotel rooms due to redevelopment and conversions of several existing
downtown hotels by the province to create shelter space and the prohibition of AirBnB
by the city and the province. Business community members expressed concerns
regarding the decline in security and vitality currently being experienced downtown and
expressed support for this proposal as a solution.

• Several local residents stated that what is being proposed is a huge departure from
what was previously approved on the site and that the building is too tall, too dense and
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